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File No  11090S
November 18, 2008

VIA FACSIMILE

Chapman Goddard Kagan

1864 Portage Avenue

Winnipeg, MB  R3J 0H2

Attention:  Mr. Kelly Land

Dear Sir:

Re:  Lionel André Bouchard life estate claim and debt claim

Responding to your letter of October 27, 2008, our client fully intends to proceed with his application to regain possession of his home. Contrary to the advice you may have received from your client, our client has every intention of returning to Manitoba to live. 
As you know, the hearing of our client’s application for possession was postponed to permit your client to continue settlement discussions with our client, which we understand were taking place between the parties and without the involvement of either you or I. Apparently, your client offered to provide our client with living accommodations satisfactory to our client, but not the Lionel Bouchard Home because your client expressed some concern over the potable ness of the drinking water and the state of repair of the sewage system. Instead of agreeing that our client could return to his home, it is our understanding that your client undertook to immediately commence a search for suitable housing within the community. Apparently, also, your client took our client, or arranged for him to be taken, to the local senior home where, we understand, he made application for residence.
At the time we met with our client on August 19, 2008, no alternate home had been located and very little, if any, steps had been taken by your client to fulfil his undertaking. Our client’s abrupt departure from Manitoba on August 19th was (and is) to allow consideration of an appropriate settlement proposal without the undue pressure being placed upon him by your client and Mr. Slegers. I note that, since our client left the province, nothing further on a settlement proposal has been authored either directly between our respective clients or advanced through your office.
A supplementary Affidavit covering the events to date following the postponement of the hearing of the Application has been drafted and submitted to our client for review and finalization. I am awaiting advice from our client in that regard.
With respect to the unpaid vendor matter, your client takes the position that our client has acknowledged full payment of the purchase price for this property. You provided me with a copy of a Release purportedly signed by our client to that effect.  However, the legal description is incorrect and, in our opinion, appropriate independent legal advice should have been made available to our client before this document was signed. 

We look forward to receiving copies of all relevant documentation proving the payment of the purchase price of the land. I do not believe that you have provided that information to me. 
Meanwhile, I will be reviewing the unpaid vendor file with a view to preparing our Affidavit of Documents. 
Yours truly,

HOOK & SMITH
Per:

FILE COPY

Winston F. Smith, Q.C.

WFS/ca

Enclosure

cc.  Lionel Bouchard

